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To:
 Transportation Sustainability and Energy Committee, City of Portland Maine
From:
 Greg Shinberg, Owner’s Representative for Cow Plaza Hotel LLC
Re: 
 Request to eliminate 2 parking spaces on Union Street near the corner of Union and Fore Street
Date:
 January 29, 2013
I. Summary of Issue:

Cow Plaza Hotel LLC requests that the TS&E Committee consider this request to eliminate two parking spaces on Union Street to allow for the new curb cut and exit from the Hyatt Place Hotel.
 The site plan was approved by the Portland Planning Board at their meeting on November 5, 2012 meeting.

II. Reason for Submission

The reason for this submission is that to provide a safe exit and provide the necessary site distance to the north on Union Street, it is necessary to eliminate these 2 on street parking spaces.

III. Intended Result:

Once these two spaces are removed, it will be a safe exit for cars and will allow for proper pedestrian movement on the sidewalk.

IV. Financial Impact:

There will be some loss of parking fees to the City and will reduce the number of on street parking spaces for local merchants. But the positive impact to the City in tax revenue and additional business opportunities for the local merchants will far outweigh the negative impacts once this new 130 Room Hyatt Place Hotel is completed and open for business.
� See attached Site Plan C-200 by Woodard & Curran dated January 25, 2013
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